
Sunapee Sestercentennial Meeting 
Aug. 15, 2018 

Sunapee Safety Services Building  7pm 
 
Present:  Becky Rylander, Wendy Nolin, Kathy Springstein, Dana Ramspott, Dave Cahill, Scott 
Blewitt, Steve Marshall, Patricia Halprin, Ron Garceau, Betty Ramspott, Sharon Parsons 
 
Motion by Wendy Nolin and seconded by Dana Ramspott to accept minutes from the August 
8th meeting -unanimously accepted with corrections. 
 
It was reported that the hike scheduled for last weekend was cancelled due to weather.  Kathy 
will contact the groups that are hosting hikes this weekend and suggest they have signs and 
plans for directing people. 
 
Kathy reported the results of the Select Board requests - all approved: Money for the following: 
Kearsarge Shopper Ad, Committee T-Shirts, Leapn Lena, Horses and cash box. 
 
Rain Contingency:  The fire chief will make a decision late Thursday or early Friday morning 
about the timing for the Fireworks.  They will not load the barge if there is any threat of rain or 
thunder and lightning.  Cannot load in the rain or shoot in the rain as the fireworks cannot be 
wet. If the fireworks cannot be Friday, they will be rescheduled for Saturday evening.  For the 
concerts in the harbor, if weather is an issue they can be moved to the Sherburne Gym and 
announcements will be made through our website and all social media. 
 
Parade: There are currently 54 participants signed up and we expect more may come that 
morning, participants have been directed to the Police/Fire station and Dana and Betty will 
check them in and then direct them to the line up.  The committee wanted to remind the 
community that they can watch the parade not only in the harbor but also on Lower Main Street.  
 
Brochures will be in all the town buildings and local businesses for community members to pick 
up. They will also be located in the Police Wagon in the harbor throughout the weekend. 
 
Sunday Closing Ceremony - two school employees will set up the staging and chairs for the 
guests.  The committee reviewed the schedule of speakers for the closing.   Scott offered to 
help with setting up of the stage and will bring the sound system.  Dave will check with the 
school to get the podium with the Sunapee Seal on the front.  
 
Time Capsule:  The committee discussed that the actual anniversary of Sunapee is in mid 
November and that might be a good time to have the burial of the Time Capsule.  The 
committee will discuss this at a later meeting. 
 
Commemorative items:  All items will be sold at the police wagon in the harbor throughout the 
weekend.  Documentation will be needed for anything that sells.  Items will include license 
plates, ornaments, decals, postmark envelopes. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8pm 
 


